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South Downs National Park Authority 
South Downs Centre 
North Street 
MIDHURST 
West Sussex 
GU29 9DH 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Response to planning application: SDNP/18/03970/FUL Introduction of a two wheel 
access track retaining a central strip of grass running from Crowlink Lane to Crowlink 
Corner to provide a safer access to serve Crowlink Corner. 
 
The land which is the subject of the above planning application is owned by the National 
Trust. There is an express right of access over the National Trust land to reach the property 
at Crowlink Corner which was granted in 1927. 
 
The land at Crowlink was acquired by the Trust in 1931 as part of the Roberston bequest. 
Norman and Laurance Roberston died in the First World War. Their eldest brother William 
left money to the National Trust to purchase property “within reasonably easy reach of 
London” in their memory. The obelisk on the South Downs Way east of Crowlink records the 
gift and remembers the brothers. This field is part of the Crowlink Estate and part of that 
landscape – a rural, open and largely undeveloped area. One of the main reasons that the 
Trust used the gift to acquire the land at Crowlink was to protect the overall landscape 
character of the area. 
 
The property known as Crowlink being ESX284350 benefits from an express right of way 
over land owned by the National Trust under title number ESX325234. The National Trust 
wishes that any works permitted are kept to the minimum necessary to allow the exercising 
of the right of way benefitting title number ESX284350 and that it retains the appearance of 
an informal route across the grass field. In addition we would wish to see the impacts of any 
“making up” on the landscape, ecology and archaeology of the area minimised.   
 
The Trust hopes that these matters can be taken into account in your consideration of the 
application, however should you require any further information or clarification please do not  
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hesitate to contact me or Natalie Geen the Senior Estate Manager 
(natalie.geen@nationaltrsut.org.uk). 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Jane Cecil 
General Manager  
National Trust - South Downs  
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South Downs National Park Authority
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Dear Sir or Madam,

Objection to planning application: SDNP/18/03970/FUL Introduction of a two wheel 

access track retaining a central strip of grass running from Crowlink Lane to Crowlink 

Corner to provide a safer access to serve Crowlink Corner – revised plans submitted 

6th September 2018

Further to our comments to date, it appears that the applicant has submitted some revised 

plans which include the construction of a turning circle as well as a two wheel access track 

on National Trust land at Crowlink.

The Trust has already made the point that it would like to see the landscape impact of any 

access track to Crowlink Corner minimised as far as possible. However the addition of a 

turning circle within the field brings an additional unwelcome urban influence that is out of 

character with the surrounding landscape. It is something that we would not consent to on 

our land so the Trust now wishes to object to the application as set out in the most recent 

plans.

The chief reason for our objection is the impact on the landscape character which is defined 

in the South Downs National Park Integrated Landscape Character Assessment (2011) as 

“open downland”. It is further described as a tranquil landscape, seemingly remote and 

empty with a windswept and exposed character. 

On the section on development considerations the report highlights the need to “maintain 

the essentially open and undeveloped character.”  It further states that: “opportunities for 

built development are severely restricted in this remote and tranquil landscape.”

The Trust responded to the original plans requesting that any landscape impact of the 

proposed ‘trackway’ was minimised. 
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Having now considered the revised plans submitted the Trust is clear that the addition of a 

turning area would have an adverse impact on the landscape character, as well as a 

substantially greater visual impact. The Trust considers that this would be contrary to 

paragraph 172 of the NPPF and emerging Policy SD4 of the South Downs Local Plan.”

I hope that these matters can be taken into account in your consideration of the application.

Should you require any further information or clarification please do not hesitate to contact 

me or Natalie Geen the Senior Estate Manager. (natalie.geen@nationaltrust.org.uk).

Yours sincerely

Jane Cecil

General Manager - National Trust - South Downs 
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South Downs National Park Authority 
South Downs Centre 
North Street 
MIDHURST 
West Sussex 
GU29 9DH 
 

Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Response to planning application: SDNP/18/03970/FUL Introduction of a two wheel 
access track retaining a central strip of grass running from Crowlink Lane to Crowlink 
Corner to provide a safer access to serve Crowlink Corner. 
 
Further to our original response it has come to light that I made an error in describing the 
acquisition of Crowlink. Although this has been covered in several of the responses I am 
taking this opportunity set the matter straight.  
 
Below is an extract from the conveyance dated 29th September 1931 between William 
Campbell (referred to as the Trustee) and The National Trust. 
 
“By a conveyance dated 8th February 1927 and made between the London and Manchester 
Assurance Company Limited of the first part of East Dean Estates (Eastbourne Limited) of 
the second part Sarah Alice Hayward of the third part and the Trustee of the fourth part the 
land hereinafter described was conveyed unto the Trustee to be held by him as a Trustee 
for the public benefit and such land when required by the Council of the National Trust was 
to be conveyed by the Trustee to the National Trust upon payment of the sum or sums 
expended by him for the purchase of said land and the expenses incurred by him in 
connection therewith and interest after the rate of six per centum per annum  on all such  
sum or sums but without profit for himself to be held unto and to the use of the National 
Trust their successors or assigns for ever as an open space for the benefit of the public and 
in accordance with the provisions of the National Trust Act 1907 or any statutory 
modification thereof”. 
 
Should you wish to see a full copy of the conveyance, then that can be provided. The Trust 
hopes that these matters can be taken into account in your consideration of the application. 
Should you require any further information or clarification please do not  
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hesitate to contact me or Natalie Geen the Senior Estate Manager.  
(natalie.geen@nationaltrust.org.uk). 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Jane Cecil 
General Manager - National Trust - South Downs  
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Natalie Chillcott

From: Cecil, Jane <Jane.Cecil@nationaltrust.org.uk>

Sent: 06 November 2018 09:27

To: Natalie Chillcott

Subject: RE: Crowlink Corner 

Attachments: Official Copy  Conveyance  07.02.1927 - ESX284350(0003280021.153.ADCF8).pdf

Dear Natalie, 
I think you may have misunderstood the conversation that we had – we object to any turning circle 
on our land – surfaced or unsurfaced. If a turning circle is required then provision should be made 
on the applicant’s land and that can be achieved by modifying the route slightly and entering the 
applicant’s boundary further south. I have provided the clarification that you asked for – it was sent 
to the general planning e-mail as you requested but I’ll forward you a copy. In my rush I forgot to 
add the planning reference but I followed that up by return. We are maintaining an objection to the 
scheme as submitted.  
 
I’ve attached a copy of the conveyance. 
I hope that helps? 
All the best 
Jane 
 

    Jane Cecil 
General Manager - South Downs 
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From: Natalie Chillcott [mailto:Natalie.Chillcott@southdowns.gov.uk]  

Sent: 06 November 2018 09:09 

To: Cecil, Jane 
Cc: 'natalie.green@nationaltrust.org.uk' 

Subject: Crowlink Corner  

 

Dear Jane, 

 

Could you please confirm whether the National Trust wishes to maintain its current objection, revert back to its 

original response, or submit an alternative representation? 

 

The reason I ask is because when I spoke to you a couple of weeks ago I got the impression you did not wish to 

maintain the objection as the turning area will not be surfaced, but left as grass. However, as I have not received 

anything in writing since the representation dated 27th Sept was made, it appears that you with to maintain this 

objection. 
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I will be taking the application to planning committee on Thursday so I would be very grateful for a swift response.  

 

Also, sorry for not asking before but I would be grateful if you could email me the conveyance referred to in your 

representation dated 5th Sept.  

 

Many thanks and kind regards, 

 

 

Natalie    

 

Natalie Chillcott MRTPI 
Senior Planner (Minerals and Waste) 
South Downs National Park Authority 
Tel: 01730 819289  
 
Working days: Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.  

South Downs Centre, North Street, Midhurst, West Sussex, GU29 9DH 
www.southdowns.gov.uk | Facebook | SDNPA Twitter | Ranger Twitter | Youtube 

 
 
 

Do you love the South Downs Way? Please help us to mend it.  
Mend our Way is a new campaign to raise £120,000 to help us fix four damaged sections of the trail.  
Find out more and donate www.southdowns.gov.uk/mendourway  

------------------------------------------------------  

This email is confidential, may be legally privileged and/or contain personal views that are not the 

Authority’s. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us and delete the message from your system 

immediately. Under Data Protection and Freedom of Information legislation contents may be disclosed and 

the Authority reserves the right to monitor sent and received emails.  

The National Trust is a registered charity no. 205846. Our registered office is Heelis, Kemble Drive, 

Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 2NA. The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily 

reflect those of the National Trust unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files transmitted 

with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are 

addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended 

recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. 

Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018, the contents may 

have to be disclosed. The National Trust has scanned this email for security issues. However the National 

Trust cannot accept liability for any form of malware that may be in this email and we recommend that you 

check all emails with an appropriate security tool.  
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